
Term 1 Week 4
22 February 2023

Dear St Mark’s Whānau,

We have watched Cyclone Gabrielle ravage large parts of the North Island from wet, but 
relatively safe, Christchurch. It is heartbreaking to see the levels of destruction that our 
fellow New Zealanders are experiencing. As kiwis we always come together in times of 
hardship and this time  it’s no different. We are having a special mufti day on Friday 3 
March in support of the Anglican Missions charity. Students can dress in mufti and bring a 
gold coin donation (or more) to show our support. 

I have to congratulate Mr Clarkson, Mrs Bigelow and Sinead Bigelow for running an 
outstanding Year 8 camp in Hanmer Springs last week. I had the pleasure of attending for 
two days and saw a precious group of students coming together as a great leadership 
team and really enjoying themselves! 

Reverend Ben once again took a lead role in guiding the school into one of the most 
important season in the church calendar, Lent. Shrove Tuesday was great fun with 
students flipping pancakes and racing. Ash Wednesday saw the whole school take part in 
a beautiful service.

Please watch the school app for more information regarding upcoming events. I would 
encourage families to take advantage of the Te Ari Ora events on Thursday 2nd and Friday 
3rd of March. My thanks to Ms Bryant for her great organisation.

As staff and students start to get to grips with the serious business of learning, I have been 
thinking about the importance of the partnerships between home and school. I am just so 
proud of our teaching staff, their professionalism and hard work, but most of all the love 
and care they show for every child, every day. I would like to encourage all families to keep 
those connections strong. We are a team supporting and encouraging our young people to 
succeed.

Ephesians 4:2
2 with all humility and gentleness, with patience, bearing with one another in love,

Blessings,
Adrian



Upcoming Events and Important Dates

Friday 24 February House Fun Day (dress in house colours)
Monday 27 February School Swimming Sports - Years 4-8
Thursday 2 March Union Meeting (pick students up by 1:30pm)
Thursday 2-3 March Te Ari Ora
Friday 3 March Gold coin mufti day
Monday 6 March School Swimming Sports Postponement Day
Tuesday 7 March Zone Swimming Sports
Friday 31 March NZ Opera performance
Sunday 2 April Waka Hourua Church Service - 10am
Monday 3-5 April Easter church services
Thursday 6 April End of Term Service 2pm and last day of Term 1

Church Certificates

Īnaka Maysie B
Pūtakitaki Isaac N/Hazel E
Kōura Bowie S/Julius C-T
Kawau Mitchell S/Alexandra K
Kāmana Madison A/Lachlan S
Pīngao Harry O/Taylor M
Wheke Louisa T
Kahawai Zachary O/Harry S/Angel S
Hāpuka Isabelle C/Finn B

Uniform Shop

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz
event code n39nu 

Iwin D-J receiving his Welcome Certificate Lions Miniball First Game

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.schoolinterviews.co.nz&d=DwQFAg&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=x8WX2yyqS-aTsoqymqpamBZZvTWQRZKs2SL1bVakralFda_HtmPu6ST29RN6xiVW&m=P8qHhD3GnUljmjkc48vHbvYuWB8hhngngKB4aVF_f-VXUMnONLDitU9OWKC6X5OW&s=FQ2LkC3UIG-39x9g818q1ZU9v3RfD-TF4Ta0S_D0FJk&e=


On Tuesday our Student Leaders, Deputy Student Leaders and Sport Leaders spent the day at a PALS workshop run by 
Sport Canterbury. They had a fun filled day of learning about leadership and how they can run events back at school for 
our students.

They have a plan in place and look forward to providing lots of fun games and activities for the whole school. Watch this 
space!!

Dan Clarkson

Student Success

Congratulations to Tyronne N and Darcy  Q who competed at the Southern Region Surf Life Saving Championships held 
at Warrington, Dunedin recently. Conditions were perfect. Both did extremely well and should be proud of their 
achievements.

Tryonne N Darcy Q
1st - Surf Race (Swim) 5th - Sprint
1st - Board Race 3rd - Run-Swim-Run
1st - Run-Swim-Run 5th - Board Relay - team event
1st - Diamond 
(combination of one lap of each Surf
 and Board Race)
6th - 50m Sprint
1st - U10 Top Overall Male



Shrove Tuesday

All students took part in Pancake Races.

Stunning Artwork by Tiffany C 
of Lyttelton Harbour in Charcoal




